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The REPORT - It Appears That the Service's New Policy Regarding Mitigation Hatchery Funding Is Not a Written Policy But a Verbal Policy

Mr. Ashe, Dr. Gould, Ms. Dohner, Ms. Walsh, 

A concept that the Directorate has strongly pushed since FY 2010 has been that the Service will no longer produce mitigation fish using Fish and Wildlife Service funds. It appears that the concept manifested itself into a new policy. 
The "Southeast Region Plan for Implementation of Fiscal Year 2014 Budget Reductions via the National Fish Hatchery System Strategic Hatchery and Workforce Planning Report" (PLAN) (attached) refers to "the Service's new policy" as follows:
"...The Region will also follow the Service's new policy and no longer subsidize mitigation activities or produce recreational fish using agency funds. Mitigation and recreational production and stocking will be matched to the actual reimbursement received."
In addition, the "National Fish Hatchery System Strategic Hatchery and Workforce Planning Report" (REPORT) refers to the new policy as follows:
"However, without full reimbursement, the Service will need to adjust the amount of fish produced. The Service will continue propagation at mitigation fish hatcheries if fully funded, but will discontinue where the Service does not receive reimbursable funding or reduce, as needed, commensurate with the amount of reimbursable funding."
As stated in the PLAN the new policy effectively blocks the mitigation hatcheries from receiving any funds appropriated by Congress for mitigation hatchery operations or maintenance. Based on information in the REPORT and the PLAN the new Service policy means that the funds provided by Congress specifically for the mitigation hatcheries are being diverted by the Directorate to.....listed and at-risk species. 
Without Congressional approval to move or transfer the appropriated funds from the mitigation hatcheries to another program - what the Directorate is doing is illegal and unethical. Since Congress continues to provide appropriated funds - specifically for the mitigation hatcheries - it is probably very safe to assume that Congress doesn't have a clue what the Service is doing with the funds appropriated specifically for mitigation hatcheries!
We attempted to locate a copy of the new policy but we were unable to find a copy. Our email requests did not produce a copy. We went through the Service manual and again we found - nothing. You would think that a new policy that is going to guide any decision to close mitigation hatcheries that impact hundreds of communities, thousands of jobs and hundreds of millions of dollars in local revenues would be written and easily found in the Service's policy handbook. It is my opinion that this new policy is not a written policy but an unofficial verbal policy agreed to within the Directorate. 
Rick Nehrling
